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MEMORANDUM
To: " Chairperson Burgess and members of the Committee on Government Efficiency
From: Jim Wilson, First Assistant Revisor
Date: February 16, 2012
Subject: HB 2687 — Concerning the State Building Advisory Commission; relating to reports and

recommendations on state capital improvement budget estimates; amending K.S.A.
46-1702 and K.S.A. 2011 Supp. 75-3717b

HB 2687 WOﬁld amend K.S.A. 46-1702 and K.S.A. 2011 Supp. 75-3717b to remove the requirement
for the State Building Advisory Commission to report and make recommendations on each capital
improvement budget estimate for capital improvement projects of state agencies.

The primary policy change is in Sectien 2 which amends K.S.A. 2011 Supp. 75-3717b to delete the
requirements that the Commission prepare and report on recommended regarding capital improvement
project costs, projected scheduling of funding for such costs, and such other matters as are deemed
appropriate by the State Building Advisory Commission, to: (1) The Division of the Budget; (2) the Joint
Committee on State Building Construction; and (3) the Legislative Research Department. [History: L. ‘1 978, -
ch. 337, § 9; L. 1979, ch. 280, § 2; L. 1993, ch. 153, § 1; L. 1999, ch. 163, § 1; July 1.]

The amendment in Section 1 makee a conforming amendment to K.S.A. 46-1702 to remove the
requirement that the Joint Committee on State Building Construction study the reports. [History: L. 1978, ch.
337,§ 11; L. 1987, ch. 196, § 10; Feb. 19.]

These amendments were recommended by the Ofﬁee of Repealer and Mark McGivern, Office of
Facilities Management, Department of Administration, and Dennis Taylor, Secretary of Adminiétration, are
listed as resource contacts.

The act would take effect upon publication in the statute book.
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